REGIONAL CONFERENCE ON MIGRATION (RCM)

REGIONAL CONSULTATION GROUP ON MIGRATION (RCGM)

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE LIAISON OFFICER NETWORK 

FOR CONSULAR PROTECTION 

Managua, Nicaragua
November 24, 2014
The Liaison Officer Network for Consular Protection held its ordinary meeting on November 24, 2014, in Managua, Nicaragua, prior to the meeting of the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) with the participation of representatives from the following countries: Canada, Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama and the United States of America. 

The Network submits its report for consideration to the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM), as follows: 

1. To thank Costa Rica, Guatemala, Honduras, Nicaragua, Panama, Mexico, the United States of America, and Canada for their reports on new efforts and best practices relating to protection and consular services.
2. To take note of the report of Honduras regarding the approval of the Memorandum of Understanding for the Establishment of the Consular Protection and Humanitarian Assistance Network of Central America and the Dominican Republic in the United Mexican States. The finalization of internal legal requirements remains pending before its entry into force.
3. Regarding Costa Rica´s proposal of a possible Regional Cooperation Agreement for the Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants from RCM Member Countries, Member Countries agreed to submit their comments to the TS by January 30th, 2015, at the latest. 
Costa Rica and Mexico will work jointly on a draft document based on the observations submitted by Member Countries and will submit by means of the TS the updated proposal before the next RCGM meeting. 
4. To thank Nicaragua for their presentation based on the concept note regarding a proposed workshop to draft general guidelines for the consular protection of migrant workers. In this regard, Member Countries will submit their inputs to the TS by January 30th, 2015, at the latest. To take note of Guatemala’s proposal to use the outcomes of the two workshops already held on this matter to hold a third workshop. IOM offered possible support to fund this third workshop.
5. To thank the Regional Network of Civil Society Organizations for Migration (RNCOM) for their presentation on “Progress and Challenges on Consular Protection in the Region,” as well as for their recommendations and contributions presented to Member Countries.
6. To thank Mexico and Canada for the update on the activities of the Global Consular Forum and their invitation to request access to the GCF website. 

7. To thank UNHCR and IOM for announcing the approval of the “Project for the prevention of irregular migration, to combat migrant smuggling, and for the protection of migrants and refugees;” which will be implemented by the OAS with the financial support of the European Union.

8. To take note of Mexico’s proposal that all Member Countries assess the possibility of integrating the work of the Ad-Hoc Group on Migrant Children to the agenda of the Liaison Officers Network for Consular Protection in order to ensure regular and adequate follow up.
